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	ITEM NO 9


	REPORT OF THE CITY TREASURER


	TO:    BUDGET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE – 2nd JULY, 2008 


	SUBJECT :   MANAGED INVESTMENT – SCOTTISH WIDOWS INVESTMENT PARTNERSHIP


	RECOMMENDATION: Members are requested to comment on the contents of the report


	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

This report provides a progress report on the investment managed on behalf of the Council by Scottish Widows Investment Partnership (SWIP).



	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:

Various working papers in the Finance Division including;- 

· Monthly monitoring reports from SWIP

· Review reports and advice from Sector



	CONTACT OFFICER: Elaine Marks-Parker            Tel No.  793 3224



	ASSESSMENT OF RISK

The investment was placed with SWIP following a tendering and evaluation exercise.


	SOURCE OF FUNDING : Revenue Budget

	LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED :   Not applicable

	FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED : This report has been prepared in the Finance Division of Customer and Support Services.




BACKGROUND
Members last received a written report on the performance on Scottish Widows Investment Partnership (SWIP) on 30th October 2007 and a subsequent verbal update on …………

On 14th December 2005, following a tender exercise and evaluation, a £20M investment was placed with SWIP for a period of up to 3 years subject to satisfactory performance. 

Investment parameters were set for SWIP which it was anticipated would utilise the expertise of the fund managers and, consequently, result in better returns than were being achieved by the in-house team.

PERFORMANCE

The initial investment was made near to the end of Q3 of the 2005-06 financial year.  

Details of SWIP’s performance against target are summarised in the table below.

SWIP Performance compared to 7 day LIBID

demonstrates performance has been disappointing

	Year
	No of months - Gains
	No of months - Losses
	Gain/(Loss)

	2005-06 (From 14/12/05)
	0
	3
	(1.83)

	2006-07
	6
	6
	0.12

	2007-08
	6
	6
	(0.18)

	Total
	12
	15
	(0.52)


Source: SWIP Valuation Statements ;
Sector Bulletins

SWIP have returned 5.34% for financial year 2007/08, but this was 0.18% less than 7 day LIBID. 

Whilst performance of other fund managers in 2007/08 has generally been unfavourable when compared to LIBID, SWIP were nevertheless 0.47% less than the median performance of all fund managers. It was also worse than the in-house performance of 5.67%.

Performance did improve during the 4th quarter, returning 1.26%, but this was still slightly below the median performance of other fund managers at 1.28%.  
Over the last 2 full financial years, SWIP have returned 4.88% per annum overall compared with the median of other fund managers of 5.00% and in-house performance of 5.28%.

A review meeting was held with SWIP towards the end of May and they have been advised that the Council wishes to take back the managed funds, which will be needed in any event to fund some debt restructuring that is planned. This return of funds will be managed in a structured manner to minimise any potential loss to the Council.
CONCLUSION

SWIP’s performance since their engagement has undoubtedly been disappointing. Whilst it was not out of line with the performance of other fund managers during 2006/07, other fund managers have outperformed both SWIP and LIBID in 2007/08 by taking better advantage of favourable gilt market conditions during the 4th quarter.

RECOMMENDATION 
Members are requested to comment on the contents of this report.
JOHN SPINK

City Treasurer
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